
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TO:  Tohono O’odham Districts 
  Executive Office, Programs, Departments 
  Tohono O’odham Legislative Branch  
  Legal Practitioners 
 
FROM: Rene Alcoverde Jr., Chief Judge 
 
DATE: April 11, 2025 
 
RE:  Judicial Branch Closure 
 
The Judicial Branch will be closed on: 
 
Friday, April 25, 2025 to show appreciation to our staff for Administrative 

Professionals Day. 

 
Regular business operations will resume on Monday, April 28, 2025.  For any filings 
originally due April 25, 2025, time shall be extended to the close of business, Monday, 
April 28, 2025. 
 
Initial Appearances will be held at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Essential personnel will continue to provide services according to their assigned schedule. 
 
If you have any questions or in case of emergency, contact Linda Carlos, Court 
Administrator at (520) 471-7784 or email at linda.carlos@tonation-nsn.gov.  Thank you. 
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